
280 Melrose Street, Providence, RI 02907 
T: 401-784-4263       andrew.marcaccio@nationalgrid.com       www.nationalgrid.com  

January 6, 2022 

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 
89 Jefferson Boulevard 
Warwick, RI 02888 

RE:   Docket 5189 – 2022 Annual Energy Efficiency Program Plan  
Revised Response to Division 2-5 

Dear Ms. Massaro: 

On behalf of The Narragansett Electric Company d/b/a National Grid (“National Grid” or 
the “Company”), attached please find the electronic version of the Company’s revised response 
to Division 2-5.1

Thank you for your attention to this filing.  If you have any questions or concerns, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at 401-784-4263. 

Sincerely,  

Andrew S. Marcaccio 

Enclosures 

cc: Docket 5189 Service List 
John Bell, Division 
Margaret Hogan, Esq. 
Jon Hagopian, Esq. 

1 Per the Commission’s request, the Company is providing one copy of this transmittal for the Commission’s file in 
this docket and six (6) copies, 3-hole punched for the Commission. 

Andrew Marcaccio 

Senior Counsel 



The Narragansett Electric Company 
d/b/a National Grid 

RIPUC Docket No. 5189 
In Re:  2022 Annual Energy Efficiency Plan 

Responses to the Division’s Second Set of Data Requests  
Issued on October 26, 2021 

Revised January 6, 2022 

Prepared by or under the supervision of:  Jessica Darling and Alfred P. Morrissey, Jr. 

Division 2-5 (Revised) 
Economic Development Benefits 

Request: 

For each of the four categories of programs (electric, gas, CHP, and demand response), please 
provide the following information separately for the direct, indirect, and induced impacts. a. 
GDP, in dollars. b. Number of jobs created, in jobs. c. Number of jobs created, in job-years. d. 
Personal income, in dollars. e. State tax revenue, in dollars. 

Response: 

There is no CHP program spending in the Provisional Plan. Therefore, there are no Economic 
Development benefits for that program. 

The table below shows the economic development benefits for the other three program types.1

Total Direct Indirect Induced

Total Electric Portfolio 

GDP $270,111,516 $47,735,225 $44,242,403 $176,969,614 

Jobs 179.3 38.4 29.1 110.6 

Job-Years 2,502.0 537.9 413.3 1,550.8 

Income $447,081,129 $59,377,962 $74,513,522 $313,189,645 

Tax Rev $26,778,297 $3,492,821 $4,657,095 $18,628,380 

Total Gas Portfolio 

GDP $48,842,074 $20,197,850 $7,344,673 $21,299,551 

Jobs 31.6 15.8 4.8 11.0 

Job-Years 444.4 223.3 65.0 156.1 

Income $42,599,102 $16,525,514 $5,875,738 $20,197,850 

Tax Rev $2,570,635 $1,101,701 $367,234 $1,101,701 

Total Demand Response Portfolio 

GDP $13,759,742 ($6,631,948) $2,417,252 $17,974,438 

Jobs 8.1 (5.7) 1.5 12.3 

Job-Years 112.7 (80.3) 20.7 172.2 

Income $49,832,580 ($2,293,290) $7,747,603 $44,378,268 

Tax Rev $3,037,926 ($141,583) $472,031 $2,707,478 

1 The numbers shown below use the updated economic multipliers as referenced in the memo to the PUC submitted 
on January 6th, 2022. 
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